
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

K.J.T. #55 will meet today (Sunday, October 13) in the RE Bldg after the 8:00 a.m. Mass.  All members are welcome to attend. 
 
Join the fun at the 107th Annual Westphalia Picnic today (Sunday, October 13).  Sausage & Chicken meal from 11 a.m. – 6 p.m. for 
$8 a plate.  Live music, live auction, games --- fun for everyone.  Dance to Gordon Collier Band from 7 – 11 p.m.  See flyer for more. 

HOLY TRINITY CATHOLIC 
CHURCH OF CORN HILL 

 

   Fr. Stephen Nesrsta    
 

8626 FM 1105, Jarrell, Texas 76537 
 

Parish Office:  512-863-3020 Rectory:  512-863-0401 
 

Secretary:  Jennifer Klepac  (254-760-4436) 
 

Parish Office Hours:  Tuesday – Friday, 10:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. 
 

Bulletin Announcement Deadline:  Wednesdays at 3:00 p.m. 
 

Email: holytrinitycc@yahoo.com      Website: holytrinityofcornhill.org 
 

(Sts. Cyril & Methodius Parish:  Joanne Selucky:  512-859-2223) 
 

Religious Education:  Lucille D’Elia:  512-746-4317 
 

PAC Rentals:  Jennifer Engledow:  512-746-4501 or 512-591-6660 
 

Cemetery Committee Chair:  Johnny Martinka:  512-966-4301 
 

Cemetery Maintenance Contact:  Ken Loudermilk:  512-869-7351 
 

Music Ministry / Choir:  Ronnie Simek:  512-630-5074 
 

Finance Council President:  Tommy Sladecek:  512-746-5881 
 

Pastoral Council President:  Pete Zenner:  512-863-4038 
 

Holy Trinity Prayer Journal:  located in the vestibule of the church 
 

Weekend Masses:  Saturday at 5:00 p.m. and Sunday at 8:00 a.m.  
 

Reconciliation:  Saturday:  4:15–4:45 p.m.; Sunday:  7:15–7:45 a.m. 
 

 
 

28th Sunday in Ordinary Time   ~   October 13, 2013 

 
 

Mass Schedule for the Week 

Holy Trinity–Corn Hill                Sts. Cyril & Methodius-Granger 

Saturday Oct 12 5:00 PM For the Parishioners of HTC & SSCM Saturday Oct 12 7:00 PM 

Sunday Oct 13 8:00 AM Liv/Dec Mbrs of Moravian Club (100th Anniv)  Sunday Oct 13 10:00 AM 

Monday Oct 14  (no Mass) Monday Oct 14 (no Mass) 

Tuesday Oct 15 
 
 

6:00 PM †Matthew Martine Tuesday Oct 15 
 
 

7:00 AM 

Wed - CCE Oct 16 
 
 
 

7:30 PM †Bill and Joanie Schwertner Wednesday Oct 16 
 
 
 

7:00 AM 
 Thursday Oct 17 7:00 AM †Mary Conlee Thursday Oct 17 6:00 PM 

Friday Oct 18 7:00 AM 
 
 

†Dennis Martinka Friday Oct 18 7:00 PM 

Saturday Oct 19 7:30 AM (no Mass) Saturday Oct 19 7:30 AM 

Saturday Oct 19 5:00 PM †Adolph & Louise Valenta Saturday Oct 19 7:00 PM 

Sunday Oct 20 8:00 AM †Parents of H&M Koch  Sunday Oct 20 10:00 AM 
 

( † in front of an intention denotes deceased)        (Please note that the Saturday morning Masses do not fulfill your weekend obligation.) 

Last Week’s Collection:     $2,815.25          Thank you for your generosity! 

   

 Mass                          Lectors                 Altar Servers    Present Gifts                Ministers Holy Communion                    
 

October 12  Janine Nemec  Jacob Liles  Jim & Mary Margaret        Patsy Hightower, Janine Nemec, 
5:00 PM      Ciara Hernandez     Heuertz            Irene Cavanaugh 
 
October 13  Michael Vrabel  Matthew Vrabel  Daniel & Wanda           James Nemec, Louise Straka, 
8:00 AM      Michael Vrabel     Vrabel            Ray Nemec 
 
October 19  Carolyn Barker  Matthew Klepac  John & Mary Ann           Carolyn Barker, John Obst, 
5:00 PM      Nathan Klepac     Valenta            Janine Nemec 
 
October 20  Pete Zenner  Travis Clawson  Jerry David           James Nemec, Louise Straka, 
8:00 AM      Thomas Clawson              Ray Nemec 
 
Ministers of Holy Communion to Shut-Ins:  October 13:  Ray Nemec  October 20:  Jerry David 
 
Holy Trinity Prayer Tree:  That medical researchers will continue to work on cures for diseases in a way that respects the dignity of the 

human person ... and for the intentions in our Prayer Journal … we pray to the Lord.  

9 DAYS AND COUNTING UNTIL THE PICTURE TAKING BEGINS --- SO DON’T FORGET to sign-up for your portrait session for our 
new pictorial directory!  You can do so online at our website (www.holytrinityofcornhill.org) or here on the weekends after Mass.  
WE ARE IN NEED OF INDIVIDUALS/COUPLES TO SERVE AS HOSTS to greet and sign-in our parishioners for their portrait 
sessions.  The following 2-hour shifts are when we need help:  Tuesday, October 22, through Friday, October 25:  3-5 pm, 5-7 pm and 
7-9 pm.  On Saturday, October 26:  10:00 am-12:00 pm, 12:00-2:00 pm and 2:00-4:00 pm.  This would also be a great opportunity to 
meet other parishioners you may not know.  If you can find it in your heart to help out, please sign up for a shift on the sheet posted in 
the vestibule of the church.  For questions, please contact Teresa Schwertner at 512-948-2126 or at treetop82@hotmail.com. 
PICTURE COUPONS:  TWO EASY WAYS TO SAVE!  If you sign-up for your portrait session online, you will get a $10 coupon good 
toward the purchase of portraits.   AND, if you bring two non-perishable food items with you to your portrait session, you will receive 
another coupon good for $5 off your portrait purchase!  The food items will be given to the Caring Place in Georgetown, so you will also 
be helping those in need in the community! 
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The Holy Trinity Parish Prayer Campaign for Church Vocations is open to all parishioners.  For information, or to sign-up, contact 
the parish office.  This week, the crucifix will be in the home of the Engledow family.  Next week, it will be in the home of the Andrew 
& Susan Klepac family.  Please pray for Vocations! 
 
The parish office will be closed this Wednesday, October 16, due to the attendance of a Diocesan Annual Retreat (but will be 
open Tuesday, Thursday & Friday). 
 
CCE:  Pre-K-9 Class on Wednesday, October 16, from 6:30 – 8:00 p.m. (with Mass at 7:30 p.m. in the church).  CCE meal served 
from 5:45 – 6:15 p.m.  Confirmation Class on Sunday, October 20, from 9:00 – 10:30 a.m.  Altar Server Training MAKE-UP:  
Wednesday, October 16, at 6:30 p.m.  If you want to start or continue serving, you MUST attend this training (this is during CCE 
class time, so please come to class first for attendance.) 
 
Healing Mass at SSCM in Granger on Friday, October 18, at 7:00 p.m.  Fr. Robert Becker will celebrate a Mass full of joyful praise, 
worship, healing and prayer for those in need!  Sponsored by the Catholic Charismatic Renewal of Austin of the Diocese.  For more 
information, contact Sabrina Perez at 512-466-7669 or visit www.ccraustin.org.  
 
We will have a second collection next weekend, October 19/20, at both Masses for World Mission Sunday.  Your generosity 
makes it possible for priests, religious, and catechists to reach out to communities, families and children in desperate need, bringing 
the light of Christ to the darkest of circumstances around the world. 
 
K.J.T. #55 will host a Bake Sale after the Masses on the weekend of October 19/20.  K.J.T. members (and anyone else interested) 
are encouraged to bring an item(s) to sell.  The proceeds will go to the Priest & Religious Retirement Fund and other K.J.T. activities. 
 
Extraordinary Minister of Holy Communion and Lector Training MAKE-UP:  Sunday, October 20, at 5:00 p.m. in the RE Bldg.  In 
order to continue – or start – these ministries, you MUST attend a training class. 
 
Everyone is invited next weekend to: St. Stephen Parish in Salado:  Fall Festival:  Sunday, October 20. 
     St. Helen’s Parish in Georgetown:  Fall Festival:  Sat, Oct. 19 and Sun, Oct. 20. 
Good food and fun for the whole family!!  For more information on both Festivals, please see their flyers on our church bulletin board. 
 
Play Golf, Help Babies!  Join in at the 3rd Annual Annunciation Maternity Home Charity Golf Tournament!  Gather your foursome to 
support mothers and babies on Monday, October 28, at Berry Creek Country Club.  Registration at 11 a.m. – shotgun start at 1:30 
p.m.  $100/player includes golf, fajita dinner and a player bag.  Sponsorship and volunteer opportunities available.  Contact Alyssia at 
512-864-7755 for more information or to sign-up.  (www.thematernityhome.org) 
 
Changes concerning the use of our Parish Activity Center (PAC):  the PAC Manager is now in charge of rentals only --- will 
be there at the beginning of the function to make sure all is taken care of --- will NOT stay for the duration – but will come back before 
the function ends to make sure the building is as it should be and then lock up.  Contact information will be left with the Renter for any 
problems/questions.  The PAC Manager is no longer in charge of the PAC when it comes to our ‘parish social activities’ (i.e. 
Fundraisers, Hospitality Sunday, Senior Citizen’s Suppers, CCE/CYM activities, etc.).  The ‘coordinators’ of our parish events 
will now be responsible for obtaining the PAC keys from the parish office prior to the event and then following the PAC Guidelines 
(which are posted on bright green paper in the PAC kitchen) to make sure all is handled correctly.  The overall cleaning of the 
building, will be done by the PAC Manager after ALL functions, including rentals and parish social activities (though, as always, the 
PAC must be left as it was found, by both Renters and our activity coordinators, with the exception of mopping and cleaning the 
restrooms.)  A copy of the PAC Guidelines mentioned above can be acquired at the parish office as well.  These Guidelines are only 
for our parish social activities, not rentals.  The original PAC Rules and Regulations still apply to all Rentals.  For questions or other 
information, please contact the office. 
 

Dear friends in Christ, 
 Peace be with you!  It has truly been a beautiful week.  I hope each of you have been able to take some time to enjoy the 
beauty of God’s creation. 
 Don’t forget that this is Respect Life month.  Continue to pray for those who are praying in front of abortion clinics, for 
those who are going there for abortions, and for those who are working for Planned Parenthood and other abortion facilities, 
which are killing babies in the wombs of their mothers.  May they have a conversion of heart and mind and may God’s mercy be 
with them.  May they see the evil that they are doing. 

October is also the month of the rosary.  Be sure to pray the rosary daily with your family.  May the love and protection of 
our Blessed Mother Mary be with you all. 
 Next Sunday, October 20, I will celebrate part of the Mass in Czech in honor of Czech Heritage Month. 
 Today’s readings speak to us about healing and faith.  In the first reading from the Old Testament Book of Kings, 
Naaman is healed of his leprosy with the help of Elisha.  In the gospel, ten lepers are healed.  The one who was the foreigner, the 
Samaritan, is the only one that returned to the Lord to give Him thanks for the healing.  Naaman was also a foreigner who was 
healed.  Both of these stories point out the fact that God loves all people, not just a select few.  Sometimes it is those who do not 
know Him who are more thankful than those who do claim to know Him.  Sometimes they seem to have more faith than religious 
leaders do.  How about us?  Are we like the nine lepers who never returned to give thanks to Jesus?  Or, are we like Naaman and 
the Samaritan who rejoiced over their being healed and who gave thanks to God?  Are we grateful to our parents, teachers, 
priests, nuns, and others who try to help us walk with God?  Ingratitude leads to bitterness, hatred, anger, revenge, negativity, 
and much more.  Let us pray that we have a heart filled with gratitude and an awareness of what God does for us each day.  His 
mercy and love endures forever.  “Sing joyfully to the Lord, all you lands: break into song; sing praise.” Ps 34:4. 

May your lives each day be filled with a thankful spirit.    
           In Christ, 

Fr. Stephen Nesrsta, farář 
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